Dear Chairman, Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking member Russo and members of the House Health
Committee, thank you for allowing citizens of Ohio the opportunity to provide you testimony on House
Bill 248.

My Name is Traci L. Clemente, and | am a Wife and Mother of 53 years old. The reason | support House
Bill 248 is because | am committed to protecting MY RIGHTS as well as the rights of my family to make
the medicals decision for ourselves on whether or not to be wearing masks or getting the
EXPERIMENTAL vaccine.

Medical discrimination has NO place in the great State of Ohio, and | am very concerned about our rights
to choose which treatments are best for MY family as well as myself. Ohioans should be FREE to make
our own medical decisions without FEAR of consequences. Giving anyone other than my doctor access
to my health information is wrong and against the Health Insurance Portability and accountability Act of
1996 (HIPPA). Our information should ALWAYS be kept private.

| have been closely monitoring the CDC VAERS database to monitor the outcomes of these vaccines. |
have read the reports of people being severely harmed and even killed by these shots. It is especially
troubling that young, very healthy people (such as MY daughter who is no way shape or form at high risk
of severe complications from Coronavirus) WHO have suffered heart disease, stroke and even death. |
have stats that | will share with you in a separate attachment to my findings from VAERS.

A couple of decades ago, | went to get the flu shot and suffered the worst flu symptoms imaginable, |
knew what it came from and will never put that in my body again, My 21 year old daughter, when she
was 7 months received the DTaP shot and broke out into a body wide rash and a fever. Doctor said that
it was normal and dismissed this. Today she suffers from minor neurological problems (Auditory
Processing), and | believe it was a DIRECT result from that reaction. Many Doctors over the years have
excused my daughter from getting the vaccines because of this incident.

It is NOT ethical to insist upon or try to COERCE vaccinations or medical treatments of any kind if the
person does not want that. God gave every human being antibodies to fight off diseases and my body
as well as the bodies of my family the antibodies God gave us to fight off THIS disease as well.

HB 248 is a GOOD bill. It protects the rights of our privacy and our liberties! | URGE you to support it
and to ENCOURAGE your fellow legislators to pass this BILL quickly for your constituents who want it
PASSED!

Sincerely,

Traci L Clemente
6468 Tara Dr
Poland, Ohio 44514
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